
 

  3564098.2 6/22/20203564098.1 

 

TOWN OF SHELBY TOWN BOARD 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  

 
REGARDING THE APPLICATION OF BORREGO SOLAR SYSTEMS, INC. FOR A 

SPECIAL USE PERMIT TO INSTALL A WIND MEASUREMENT TOWER 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held by the Town of Shelby Town 
Board at the Shelby Town Hall, located at 4062 Salt Works Road, Medina, NY 14103, 
on July 8, 2020 at 6:30 PM for the purpose of continuing to hear public comments on 
the application by Borrego Solar Systems, Inc. for a special use permit to install a 60m 
(197 ft.) temporary wind measurement tower on the 159-acre parcel located at 4362 S. 
Gravel Road, Medina, NY (Tax Map ID 90.-1-35.12) to evaluate wind resources at this 
location (the “Borrego Application”).  The Town Board previously held a public hearing 
on the Borrego Application on June 9, 2020 and desires to reopen the public hearing to 
ensure all interested parties receive at least 10 days advance notice of the hearing and 
are able to comment on the Borrego Application if desired. The Town Board invites 
submission of written and oral comments on the Borrego Application during the public 
hearing and those Towns residents wishing to speak on the subject should attend the 
public hearing.   
 
The Town Board will also continue to receive written comments from any residents 
desiring to comment on the Borrego Application.  Written comments must be submitted 
electronically to the Town Clerk at darlenerich@townofshelbyny.org or mailed to the 
following address: Attn: Town Clerk – MET Tower Comments, Shelby Town Hall, 4062 
Salt Works Road, Medina, NY 14103.  Written comments submitted via email or regular 
mail must be received by the Town Clerk by 5:00 PM on July 8, 2020. 
 
Copies of the Borrego Application are available for public review upon request 
submitted to the Town Clerk at darlenerich@townofshelbyny.org. 
 
By Order of the Town Board of the Town of Shelby 
 
 
Darlene A. Rich, MMC, RMC 
Town Clerk 


